
NORWICH PLANNING COMMISSION 

AFFORDABLE HOUSING SUBCOMMITTEE  

 

AGENDA 

 

Monday, June 21, 2021  

START TIME 6pm 

 
Physical Meeting Location: Tracy Hall small conference room, Public are welcome but see Covid 

Contingency Emergency Plan No 8 for details concerning access to Tracy Hall 

Zoom details: 
Topic: Affordable Housing Subcommittee 

Time: June 21, 2021 06:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)  

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81242668798 

 

        877 853 5257 US Toll-free 

        888 475 4499 US Toll-free 

 

Meeting ID: 812 4266 8798 

1. Approve Agenda 

 

2. Comments from the Public   

 

3. Approve Minutes – 5-17-21 

 

4. Keys to the Valley (20-25 minutes) 

a. Presentation by Kevin Geiger, TRORC 

 

5. New Dartmouth housing policy (5-10 minutes) 

 

6. Identifying land for affordable housing (20-25 minutes) 

a. Follow up on publicly owned parcels 

b. Private contributions of property 

 

7. Other business 

 

8. Comments from the Public 

 

 

Enclosures: 

1. 5-17-21 AH Draft Minutes 

2. Seeking Land for Affordable Homes, Norwich Listserv post 

3. Dartmouth offers $5,000 to students to live off campus 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81242668798&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw3i3v9e7q-XIdIJEhlpWCik


Town of Norwich 

Affordable Housing Sub-committee 

DRAFT 

Minutes 

May 17, 2021 

 

Location: Act 92 compliant virtual Open Meeting via Zoom  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81242668798 

Meeting ID: 812 4266 8798 

 

Members Present: Jeff Lubell (Chair), Brian Loeb, Kathleen Shepherd, Gordon Greenfield, Paul Manganiello, 

Jeff Goodrich, Ralph Hybels 

Public Present: Michelle Tine 

Staff: Rod Francis 

Meeting called to Order: 6:04pm 

1) Approve Agenda: Manganiello moved and Shepherd seconded a motion to approve the agenda. Motion carried 

6 -- 0—1. Voting in favor: Lubell, Loeb, Shepherd, Greenfield, Manganiello and Hybels. Voting against: none. 

Abstaining: Goodrich. 

2) Comments from the Public: none. 

3) Approve Minutes of March 15, 2021: Manganiello moved and Loeb seconded a motion to approve the minutes 

of April 19, 2021. Motion carried 6 –- 0—1. Voting in favor: Lubell, Loeb, Shepherd, Greenfield, Manganiello and 

Hybels. Voting against: none. Abstaining: Goodrich.  

4) Identifying land for affordable housing 

a) Follow-up on publicly-owned parcels: Francis displayed a tax-map delineating parcel 16-059.000 and 

explained that the parcel boundaries as shown closely resembled the meets and bounds description of 

the deed. He concluded that what has been referred to by some as the “Melendy parcel” is identical to 

16-059.000 and that confusion of two parcels existing is either due to there being two parcels in the 

past that have been merged, or more likely that the Conservation Commission has an area of interest at 

the southern end of the parcel, known to some as the Melendy parcel. 

Lubell informed the meeting that the Conservation Commission was meeting May 18 where a 

brainstorming session will take place on possible public property locations suitable for affordable 

housing development. 

Goodrich wanted the minutes to reflect that in his view the parcel (16-059.000) has excellent 

wastewater capacity. 

The meeting discussed the potential for the portion of the Huntley Meadows playing fields parcel with 

frontage on Beaver Meadow RD (adjacent to the American Legion). This is the site for the proposed 

bridge across Bloody Brook for trail users. The area is impacted by the Flood Hazard Overlay (FHO) 

including floodway and floodway fringe. There may be potential for residential development. 

The potential for development at the Dresden Fields was also mentioned. Lubell commented that the 

recent announcement by Hartford to end discussions concerning a connection to the Hartford 

wastewater system reduces the potential for larger scale development, but there may still be some 

potential. Francis indicated that the parcel is subject to an Act 250 permit and we will have more 

information at the next meeting. 

b) Private contributions of property: Lubell introduced a draft letter to Norwich property owners seeking a 

donation of land (or discounted sale price) in support of affordable housing. Meeting members 

suggested edits. Francis advised the group that the town was currently not accepting donations until the 

donation policy is amended.  

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81242668798


Loeb moved and Manganiello seconded a motion to publish the letter as edited, and that Jeff Lubell as 

chair can make any changes, he deems necessary. Motion carried 5 —1-- 0. Voting in favor: Lubell, Loeb, 

Shepherd, Greenfield, Manganiello and Hybels. Abstaining: none. Against: Goodrich. 

5) Update on town accepting donations for affordable housing: See above. 

6) Other business: none 

7) Comments from the Public: none 

8) Meeting Adjourned: 7:04pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rod Francis 



Dartmouth offers $5,000 to students to live off 

campus, ease dorm crunch (Valley News) 

By NORA DOYLE-BURR 

Valley News Staff Writer 

Published: 6/15/2021 4:13:56 PM 

Modified: 6/16/2021 7:51:46 AM 

HANOVER — Dartmouth College is prepared to spend up to $1 million in a one-time lottery to 

encourage as many as 200 returning students to live off campus next fall in order to ease a 

housing crunch for dorm rooms, according to an associate dean of residential life. 

Students can opt in to have their names included in the lottery, said Mike Wooten, associate dean 

of residential life, in a Monday email to students who have been placed on the school’s housing 

waitlist. If selected, they will receive a $5,000 payment in lieu of on-campus housing, he said. 

If the college gives out the payments to all 200 students, it will have spent $1 million to reduce 

the demand for housing on campus, which outstrips supply as hundreds of Dartmouth students 

who were studying remotely because of the COVID-19 pandemic appear eager to return to 

Hanover. 

“As expected, demand has exceeded our capacity,” Wooten wrote. “Although this has been the 

case in prior years, interest in living on campus has understandably surged following the easing 

of COVID-19 restrictions.” 

Dartmouth has company in facing a housing crunch, college spokeswoman Diana Lawrence said. 

“The demand for on-campus housing this fall is being felt at many institutions across the 

country,” she said, pointing to a story about the University of Tampa offering $3,500 per year for 

undergraduates who defer enrollment until 2022. 

Dartmouth is shifting some of its larger doubles to triples and converting lounges to student 

rooms where possible, but it does not have other options to increase the number of beds available 

for fall, Wooten said. 

Students have until 5 p.m. Monday to decide whether to place their names in the lottery. Those 

who do will be notified on Wednesday, June 23, about whether they have been selected for the 

payment and removed from the housing pool. 

Wooten said officials “do believe that the college incentive offer may create opportunities to 

move students from the waitlist to the housing list next week.” 

He also acknowledged that “the continued uncertainty about the waitlist is stressful” and urged 

students who need help to seek support through the college’s health service, Dean’s Office or the 

Department of Safety and Security. 

Nora Doyle-Burr can be reached at ndoyleburr@vnews.com or 603-727-3213. 

https://www.vnews.com/byline?byline=By%20NORA%20DOYLE-BURR


Seeking Land for Affordable Homes: Post to Norwich Listserv 
• From: "Jeff Lubell via norwich list" <norwich@lists.vitalcommunities.org> 

• Date: Tue, 15 Jun 2021 10:38:45 +0000 (UTC) 

 
As discussed in the Norwich housing strategy, there is a tremendous shortage 
of affordable homes in Norwich.  To increase the diversity of the housing 
stock and expand opportunities for Norwich workers and others to live in our 
community, there is a great need to identify land that could be used for the 
development of affordable homes.  The high cost of land is one of the biggest 
obstacles to the creation of affordable homes.   
  
If you own property (either vacant land or land with buildings) in Norwich 
that you might consider making available at no cost or a discount for 
affordable homes, please contact the Norwich affordable housing subcommittee 
by sending an email to Jeff Lubell at jefflubell@yahoo.com .  The 
subcommittee encourages expressions of interest, even if you are not yet sure 
you want to proceed with using your land to facilitate the creation of 
affordable homes.  
 
This is one of the most important ways that individuals can contribute to 
efforts to increase the availability of affordable homes in Norwich! 
 
Norwich has many housing needs, and different parcels may be better suited to 
different forms and quantities of affordable homes.  Properties located in or 
near the town center may be suitable for more intensive development, while 
land located further from the town center may be better suited to the 
development of individual homes.  The capacity of the land to support a 
septic system will also be an important factor, as will access to town water 
or space to drill a well.  The affordable housing subcommittee is also 
interested in land with buildings on them that could be sold or rented at 
below market levels. 
 
The subcommittee looks forward to hearing from, and beginning a dialogue 
with, individuals with potential interest.  
 
Thank you for your consideration! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeff Lubell 
 
NOTE: The Norwich housing strategy is available on the town's website at:  

http://norwich.vt.us/wp-content/uploads/2012/06/NorwichHousingStrategy_2020-2024_11-21-19.pdf  

 

 
 

http://norwich.vt.us/wp-content/uploads/2012/06/NorwichHousingStrategy_2020-2024_11-21-19.pdf
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